
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– February 13, 2023 
 

Present:   Chris Ellms, Dick Bielefield, Margo Connors  

                Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:   None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Town Offices will be closed and no Select Board meeting on Monday February 20, 2023. 

 

The board will meet with Nick & Nicole DeMayo on Wednesday February 15th at 5:00 pm, to discuss 

abatement mediation. 

 

The board was notified that Sugar Hill Improvement Association will take on the cost of the project of 

painting the steeple and Meetinghouse by Robert Morgan. 

 

The board approved driveway permits for Constance Taccetta, Map 211, Lot 11.3 for a residence and for 

logging. 

 

The board received a notification letter from Eversource that went out to property owners in the Streeter 

Pond and /Route 18 area. It will be a structural replacement project from the Littleton Substation to the 

Streeter Pond Tap switching station and includes replacing existing wooden structures with new steel 

structures and replacing the wire and hardware.  Once the new structures are installed the old structures 

will be removed. After securing all required permits, construction is expected to begin in 2024. For 

additional information contact NHProjectsInfo@eversource.com  or the project hotline at 1-888-926-

5334. 

 

The septic pumps have been replaced and bathrooms operational as of Friday afternoon February 10th. 

 

Jennifer requested that the board look at the front steps to develop a plan with the concrete breaking off. 

 

The board signed an Intent to Cut Wood or Timber for Map 216 Lot 8, Michael Warren, Center District 

Road. 

 

MR. ELLMS made a motion to approve the minutes of both the budget hearing and regular meeting of 

February 6, 2023, seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD. The motion passed unanimously.   

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, seconded by MS. 

CONNORS, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting is Monday 

February 27, 2023, at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

 

 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 
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